West Malvern Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 

Monday 8th October 2012 in West Malvern Village Hall at 7.30pm.
Present

Cllrs. Mr W Shearer (Chairman), Mr S Allison, Mrs J Burford, Mrs E Harnden, Mrs JM Roberts.
In Attendance
District Cllrs. Prof. J Raine & Mr J Roskams, Mr Chris Rouse (Malvern Hills Conservators) and three member of the public.
Before the meeting a member of the public spoke about the creation of post of ‘Village Crier’.  This was to be discussed at item 12.

A resident requested clarification that the percentage change in precept related to a band D property.  It was confirmed that the percentage precept change related to a band D property, with a band A property changing by 50% of that figure and a band H property by 200%.   

117/12 Apologies

To consider acceptance of apologies for absence from Councillors: Cllr. Mr L Unsworth (accepted).  Also County Cllr. Mrs Beverley Nielson; 
118/12 Interests

i. Councillors Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests and Other Disclosable Interests regarding items on the agenda. 

ii. Notification of changes to the register of interests.

iii. To consider written requests from councillors for the council to grant a dispensation for those with Disclosable Interests to take part in discussions or voting.  (Written requests to be with the clerk at least 4 clear days prior to a meeting.)
There were none

119/12
Co-option

To consider applicants for co-option to the Parish Council: Mr Andrew Turner was elected unanimously and he duly completed his ‘acceptance of office’.
120/12 Reports from other representatives
To receive reports from County and District Councillors and Malvern Hills Conservators: 
District Cllr. Julian Roskams conveyed County Cllr. Nielson’s report regarding the future of the Outdoor Centre. The decision to approve an agreement with Acorn Adventure had been suspended due to questions in their business plan.  The full MHDC committee would now discuss the matter.
No decision had been made on the Lamb Inn planning application and no viability report had yet been received.

MHDC were due to vote on the SWDP on 27th November although there were ongoing concerns over the size of the Newland development, amongst others.

121/12 Minutes
To consider for adoption the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting:  The minutes of the meeting held on 10th September were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.
122/12 Progress Reports and other matters arising from the minutes

i. Village Hall: A meeting had been arranged with the Archdeacon and Diocesan Registrar to discuss the future of the village hall freehold.  Cllr. Roberts and Clerk to represent the Parish Council and Jenny Close and Chantel Crawford to represent the village hall committee.   
ii. Gas Lamps: Some lights were working intermittently and it was agreed to make an inspection of all lamps soon in the hope that problems could be rectified before the winter.   
Following requests last month the Clerk confirmed that WCC had no vehicle activated signs that displayed speed of travel or that any activity records were kept.  Also the implementation of waiting restrictions on parts of Croft Bank was being processed, however WCC had decided not to proceed with those outside 240 West Malvern Road.  Old Hollow hedges were to be cut back soon.
123/12 Planning
The following applications were considered:
	Application No
	From
	Details

	12/01186/OEX
	Mr Robert Blatchford

230A West Malvern Road
	Extension of time limit to commence development on application 09/01004/OUT for proposed dwelling in the rear garden with all matters reserved.

	12/01242/FUL
	Elim International

De Walden Road
	Re-opening of vehicular entrance on De Walden Road to provide improved access.


12/01186/OEX – ‘As previously submitted the Parish Council has no objection to the construction of the building, however objections would be lodged if access was proposed from West Malvern Road which the Parish Council considers dangerous and would result in the loss of on road parking’. 
12/01242/FUL – It was agreed to recommend this for approval.

124/12 Playing Fields
The goals had been installed on the mini soccer pitch.  The Clerk confirmed that he had included them in the insurance schedule.  The swing seats were showing signs of wear and were to be replaced.  Similarly the floor to the monkey house would have to be replaced soon.
Chris Rouse was to arrange for the bracken on the bluebell field to be crushed when the weather allowed.

125/12
 Allotments & Community Woodland

The Clerk and Chairman had met with Mr George Waugh from Age UK about his concerns over safety on the allotments following a fall by one of his members.  It had been agreed that the maintenance of the paths, the size of the marker posts and the allotment inspections would be brought up at the AGM on 8th November.

A large area of the woodland had been cleared and another working party was arranged for 21st October.

126/12 Highways & Footpaths
It was reported that there was still a water leak on Croft Bank following resurfacing work, probably caused by a spring.  Clerk to investigate possible blocked gully on Lamb Bank.

The Lengthman was to pay special attention to the gutters on Park Road to try to improve drainage.
127/12 Finance
To consider payment of invoices presented: The following payments were approved:
	From/Due to
	Date
	Amount
	Details

	J Moore
	03/10
	£118.00
	Lengthman Fees (Sep)

	SF Creamer
	30/09
	£32.00
	Bus Shelter Cleaning (Sep)

	Malvern Town Council
	26/09
	£262.26
	Grass Cutting

	Clement Keys
	31/08
	£480.00
	External Audit Fees

	P Hollins
	01/10
	£320.00
	Fitting Goal Posts

	HM Revenue & Customs
	-
	£234.80
	PAYE (Jul-Sep)

	DA Sharp
	10/09
	£313.08
	Clerk’s Fees Sep (£391.48 gross SP25)

	
	TOTAL
	£1760.14
	


The following cheque had been cancelled and a replacement was approved 

	David Anslow
	17/08
	£204.00
	Pitch cutting and marking


After these payments are made bank balances will be as follows:

	Savings Account B/F
	£4,458.83
	
	Community Account B/F
	£5,127.24

	
	
	
	WCC Lengthman (Aug)
	£118.00

	
	
	
	Western Power Wayleave
	£16.03

	
	
	
	MHDC Precept
	£8,375.00

	
	
	
	October Payments
	(£1,760.14)

	Savings Account C/F
	£4,458.83
	
	Community Account C/F
	£11,876.13


128/12 Village Crier

To consider creating the official position of ‘West Malvern Crier’ and to consider applicants: Following discussions it was clear that there would be certain implications if the position was to be an ‘official’ council appointment and it was agreed not to progress further. 
129/12 Correspondence

To consider the following correspondence previously circulated: 
Circulated 29/09

	FROM
	*email
	SUBJECT

	Festival Housing
	
	Newsletter

	MHDC
	
	SWDP Changes to Preferred Options

	CPRE
	
	Countryside Voice

	CPRE
	
	Annual Meeting

	Robert Eyre
	
	Tree Warden Report

	Audit Commission
	
	External Auditor Appointment

	MHDC
	
	Annual Report

	English Heritage
	*
	Gas Lamp Listing

	MHDC
	*
	Neighbourhood Planning 20/09/12

	WCC
	*
	Localism Fair 10/10/12

	CALC
	*
	Localism Fair 10/10/12

	MHDC
	*
	Crime Figures

	MHDC
	*
	Planning Training Programme

	MHDC
	*
	Overview and Scrutiny Committee 16/10/12


130/12
 Councillors’ items for Report

To report information and raise items for future consideration:  The Clerk mentioned that there may be some Calc training sessions at Welland that councillors could attend.

It was agreed to stop the councillor surgery at the Regents shop and a note to that effect would be put in the Hills Echo. 
131/12 Next Meeting
The date of the next Parish Council Meeting was confirmed as Monday 12th November 2012 at 7.30pm in the Fisher Hall.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.35 pm.
